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Richard Price 
Case Manager 
The Planning Inspectorate 
National Infrastructure 
Temple Quay House 
Temple QUAY 
Bristol 
BS1 6PN 

                                 Date: 5 March 2019 
Enquiries to: Jon Barnard 

Tel: 0345 603 1842 
Email: jon.barnard@suffolk.gov.uk 

 

 
Your ref: TR010023 

Our ref: SCC/LLTC/EX/88 
 

Dear Richard, 

 

Lake Lothing Third Crossing ('LLTC') – DCO Application – Reference TR010023 
 
Deadline 6 Submissions (5 March 2019) 
 
Further to the Examining Authority's ('ExA') letter of 4 February 2019 issued pursuant to 
Rule 8 of the Infrastructure Planning (Examination Procedure) Rules 2010 ('the Rule 8 
Letter'), the purpose of this letter is to provide an overview of Suffolk County Council's ('the 
Applicant' / 'SCC') submissions required by the ExA at Deadline 6 of the Examination.  
 
Deadline 6 submissions 
 
As outlined in the Report on proposed Non-Material Changes to the Application 
(Document Reference SCC/LLTC/EX/69, PINS Reference REP4-013) the Applicant has 
undertaken a consultation on the eight proposed non-material changes to the Scheme. 
 
The additional non-statutory consultation ran from Friday 1 February 2019 to Monday 4 
March 2019, allowing consultees a period within which to consider the Applicant's 
Proposed Changes Application. The Applicant has received 7 responses to that 
consultation.     
 
One of the proposed changes – the addition of a new turning head at the eastern  
end of Canning Road (NMC1) –  requires the additional permanent acquisition of a small 
area of land.  Requests for the written consent to this proposal in particular have been sent 
to all five parties with an interest in the relevant land.  
 
In the enclosed document SCC/LLTC/EX/89, the Applicant includes copies of all 7 
consultation responses received within the consultation response period, and of the written 
consents (currently 4 out of 5) required in respect of NMC1. The Applicant continues to 
seek confirmation of the one remaining outstanding consent, which is sought from Homes 
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England (the Homes and Communities Agency).  The Applicant will provide a further 
update in this regard as soon as it is able to.   
 
If you have any questions on any of these matters, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

Jon Barnard 
Project Manager, Lake Lothing Third Crossing 
 




